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School boards hold

School news

The 1975 Inaugural
meeting of the York County
Board of Education was
held at Aurora High School
January 7, to which the
public was invited.

King members of the
board for the next two year
term will be Margaret
Coburn and Dorothy Zajac.
Representing Aurora will be
Norm Weller. Separate
school representatives (who
vote only on secondary
school matters) are John
Raniowski and John
Stephens. Inaugural
meeting for the Separate
School Board was also held

January 4th at Our Lady

Queen of the World Church
Hall in Richmond Hill.

The meeting was largely
ceremonial with only two
items of business to be
conducted, being the
election of a chairman and
vice-chairman, and the
setting of the regular
meeting dates for the next
year. Trustees Margaret
Coburn and Doreen Quirk
were appointed to plan the
program for the inaugural.
Church news

Prayers were asked at
Sacred Heart HRoman
Catholic Church recently for
John Jones in Sunnybrook
Hospital, Florence Marsh at
York Central Hospital, also
for Ann Lawlor and Bill
Hermer.

Sympathy is extended to
the family and friends of
Wilhelmina Molevelt, wife
of Peter who passed away
just before Christmas; and
for Mary Nasheda who
passed away at King City
Lodge:; and for Adelina
Ricci. grandmother of Rudy
Ricei.

Altarboys at Sacred Heart
over the holiday season
were Barry VandenHeuvel,
Chris Ludlow, Michael
Peloquin, Larry Filicetti,
Richard Vandeburgt, Jim
Sapi, Brian Graham, Carlo
Perri, Phil VandenHeuvel,
laen Gilmour, Robert Cross,
and Mauro Scodeller.

Father Frederick, OSA,
expressed his warmest and
sincerest thanks in his
weekly bulletin to the
members of Sacred Heart's

Parish Council, to the
readers, ushers and
altarboys, to  Arnold

Langbo, organist, and Dan
McCarthy, director of the
congregational singing, to
the people who helped
decorate the church for
Christmas, to the ladies who
keep the.church clean and
tidy, to Florence Cain for
taking care of the religious
articles, and to Mrs. Larry
McCormick who looks after
the altarboys' cassocks.

A surprise envelope ap-
peared ‘in the Christmas
collection at Sacred Heart
containing $20.06. Inside
was the message: ‘“We went
carolling Monday night and
were given Lthis money.
Father, put it to good use!"
Signed: Pat Crisante, Marie
and Michele Lenhardt,
Janet Vanchuck, and Anne
Pynenburg.

A special thanks at this
time of year to Mrs. Dorothy
Cheyne who faithfully mails
us the Sacred Heart bulletin
each week.

At the library

Two books you may enjoy
from the ‘‘New Book"
shelves at King Public
Library are ‘'Canada Before
Confederation” by R. Cole
Harris and John Warkenten,
published by  Oxford

University Press, 1974,

Strangely enough, the
general editor of this well
produced documentary 15 a
member of the faculty at the
University of Wisconsin,
Andrew H. Clark.

Referred to as “‘a study in
Historical Geography'', the
book has 338 pages and
contains many charts,
pictures and maps of early
pioneer days.

Joined the King Library
on December 21st, 1974
under file No. 330.971.

Certainly not a book for
the typical male chauvinist
is Emily Hahn's '‘Once
Upon a Pedestal’ published
in New York by Thomas
Crowell Co. in 1974, An
author of at least 19 other
hooks, Ms. Hahn has used
this book to itemize the
development of women’'s
liberation. She refers to
being on that pedestal “‘no
matter how gilded" as being
“dehumanizing’’.

There are 280 pages
delving into such titles as
Whistling Girls, All Men
Would Be Tyrants, Utopia,
and Strange Bedfellows.
Now in King Library under
file No. 301.412.0973.

Two new Canadian
Chromalox air conditioning
units have arrived at the
King Library to insure your
summer comfort while
browsing. Real cool at the
library this summer!

Also new at the Library is
the selection of classical
recordings available for
loan. One album or three
singles may be borrowed at
one time for two weeks.

The selection included
Tchaikovsky's  Symphony
No. 2 in € Minor ‘‘Little

Inaugurals

Russian''; Dvorak's
Symphony No. 4 in G Major;
Mendelssohn’s Streichquar-
tette; Haydn's Symphony
No. 31in ‘D' Major, No 19 in
‘D' Major, and No. 45 in ‘F’
Sharp Minor ; and
Beethoven's Quartette No.
10 in ‘E’ Flat, Opus 74, and
No. 11 in ‘F' Minor, Opus 95.

Story cassette tapes of the
Little Mermaid, Hansel and

Gretel, the Little Lame
Prince, American Tall
Tales, Fairy Tales of

Ireland, and African Village
Folk Tales are available for
children.

Partent effectiveness
Beginning January 21, the
Parent Effectiveness
Training course sponsored
by the Richmond Hill and
Thornhill Family Services,
will again present an eight
week session at the King
Library. Instructor will be
Mrs. Ruth Jackson. Each
session will be from 7:30
until] 10 pm. Cost is $20
single; $35 couple. There is
the permissive way, the
authoritarian, and the ef-
fective way. Discover
how to listen so kids will talk
to you; how to talk so Kids
will listen to you; how to
change unacceptable
behaviour; and how to avoid
being fired as a parent.

Exercise

The King Township Public
Library and King Township
Recreation are offering
Exercise to Music. Move
and dance vyour way to
Fitness., The course begins
today and runs until March
12. Wednesday mornings at
the library at 10:30 am. Fee
1$ $4. Instruction by Lisa
Millar.

Many

There will be a euchre in
the school room of the
church January 8, at 8 pm
sharp. Everyone is welcome
to come and enjoy a good
game, refreshments and
prizes. Convenors for the
event are Mrs. Fred Hare
and Mrs. Jack Anderson.

Following the holiday
break normal activities will
resume at the regular hours
at the church.

Rev. and Mrs. Arthur
Thomson have returned
from their Christmas

holiday spent with relatives

visitors over the holidays

Temperanceville

News

Correspondent:
Mrs. W. G. Jennings
Telephone 773-5892

in Calgary.

Friends will be happy to
know that Mrs. Ray Jen-
nings returned from
Wellesley Hospital in
Toronto Sunday last, and is
recuperating at her home.

Mr. and Mrs. David

Donna’s bits

By Donna Matthews

Happy birthday to Cam
Newland January 9.

Norm and [ enjoyed a New
Year's Eve with friends at
the home of Heather and
Ernest Wallner in Pot-
tageville. We found that one
need only mention staying
home on New Year's Eve
and invitations become
numerous,

It is not the place, nor the
condition, but the mind
alone that can make anyone
happy or miserable,

The boat show will be at
the CNE Coliseum from
January 10 until 19

Now the holiday
celebrations are all over,

and pieces

January stretches ahead,
blank of ecalendar and
uneventful. T wonder if it
will stay that way?

Opening night of Theatre
Aurora’'s Odd Couple is
tomorrow night at the
Factory Theatre. Opening
night is a wine and cheese
party. Tickets are $3.50. All
other evenings adults $2.50,
students $1.25, Senior
Citizens $1.25. Call 727-9064
or 727-3617.

Women's Institute
meeting January 15 at the
King Library.

Perhaps 1975 will be
remembered as a vear of
Peace; in the home, in the
country and in the world.

Faulkner and family of
Windsor spent New Years
with their parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Don Chalk, Bathurst
Street, and Mr. and Mrs.
Albert Faulkner of Aurora.

Mr. and Mrs. Everett
Phillips entertained friends
at a New Year's Eve party,
and members of the Phillips
and Beynon families during
Christmas week.

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Jennings, Aurora en-
tertained 24 members of the
Jennings and Faulkner
families at their home on

l Norm’'s reflections

By Norm Matthews

Where else but in Toronto
would you see a white girl
giving up her seat to a negro
man. But that was the case
recently when a rather
attractive young lady
(Caucasian) noticed a tall
black fellow carrying a
small baby in his arms enter
the crowded subway car.

As he stood before her,
weaving back and forth with
the movement of the transit
vehicle, she reached for-
ward and tugged his sleeve
while rising to offer
him her seal. With a
somewhat surprised look of
thanks he accepted.

A uhange of job has

New Year’'s Day.

Keith Cambden of King
City was guest speaker at
the church service Sunday
morning in the absence of
Rev. Thomson.

Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred
James and family had
Christmas dinner with Mr.
and Mrs. Marshall Frances
of Oshawa.

The afternoon unit of the
United Church Women will
meet at the home of Mrs.

Arthur Thomson, Dunning
Avenue, Aurora, January
16, at 2 pm.

thrown me into a new en-
vironment downtown
Toronto where Lhe horizon
and sub-levels are changing
daily. And after working
predominantly in Montreal
and Northern Ontario for
the last 10 yvears, I can enjoy
the multi-race changes ot
our nearby Metropolis.

The TTC Subway has such
a variety ol commuters,
encompassing all
nationalities, and races,
with each person adding to
the scene with their own
color of skin and attire. Al
times the various languages
spoken are so intense that I
wonder if I am, in fact, in
what I knew as WASP land.

Ridges.
Agricultural Winter
Junior Champion Bull.
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Bull-Issimo

It’s been nothing but top honors for Oak Ridges
Bellisle, bred and owned by Oak Ridges Farm at Oak

His latest accolade came at the Royal
Fair,
Prior to that,

where he was judged
Bellisle was

named the first prize yearling and Junior and

Reserve Grand Champion bull at the
Toronto;

National Exhibition,

Canadian
first prize vearling

and Champion bull at the Peterboro Championship

Holstein Show

and first prize yvearling bull at the

Ontario Spring Holstein Show in Stratford. He has

also been nominated for All-

Canadian consideration.
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sparkling with tinsel and shy smiles,
stalwart shepherds bearing cuddly toys and blankets,

Cherubic angels,
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drummer boy, the three kings with crowns of gold on their heads
and of course Mary and Joseph surrounded the Baby Jesus in his

L

eant at King Cn‘y nursery

operative Nursery School. The youngsters sang simple children's
Christmas Carols while enacting the scenes of the nativity., The
large audience composed of proud mamas, grandmas and a few
fathers were enthusiastic in their appreciation of this presentation

cradle — all were at the annual Christmas pageant of King City Co- of the Christmas story.
=
Crafts, films, speakers at Take-A-Break
¥ |
The Take-A-Break The Lions meet for the mond Hill and Mr, William

program, sponsored by the
local YWCA, will hold its
first meeting of the 1975

Carrville's
new UCW
executive

CARRVILLE

HILLCREST

Correspondent:
Aulda Wood
25 Brightway Crescent
Telephone 884-5095

The Carrville UCW was to
meet last night at the home
of Mrs. Helen Baker. The
guest speaker was Mrs.
Stewart Rumble who is
president of the United
Church Presbyterial. Mrs.
Rumble is a sister of one of
the members, Mrs.
Madelaine Howarth. The
new executive was to be
installed at this meeting and
Mrs. Eleanor Veitch who
was acting president takes
the chair as president.
Neighborhood notes

Walter and Elaine
Macdougall of Dufferin
Street were very happy to
have their new son home for
Christmas. Harold Ian was
born on August 30 weighing
1 pound, 12!2 ounces. He
came home from the
hospital on December 10
weighing a great big 6
pounds.

We had a busy Christmas
at our house with four
generations present. My
parents, Mr. and Mrs. John
Hawkshaw of Cornwall,
were here. We also had our
10 children and children-in-
law and our one-year-old
grandson,

I will not be available to
do this column for the next
three weeks. My next one
will be on January 31,
Please call The Liberal
news rooms at 884-8178 if
you have any items you wish
published in the meantime.

| Oak Ridges - Lake Wilcox

season January 16 from 1:30
to 3:30 pm at St. Paul's
United Church, Sunset
Beach Road.

Future meetings will
include crafts, films,
speakers and discussions.

All ladies are welcome.
Baby sitting will be
provided.

Bond Lake Skating Club
will hold a junior and in-
termediate test day on
January 14 from 4 to 6 pm.

“The Liberal” is always
pleased to publish items
of interest regarding
people and events in
Oak Ridzes - Lake Wil-
cox and King City dis-
tricts. Our news corres-
pondent for King City is
Donna DMatthews, 832-
1579; and for Oak Rid-
ges - Lake Wilcox please
all Janet ai

C Russell
773-4105. I
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Murray Braithwaite

President,
Pontiac-Buick
wishes (o announce that
Murray Braithwaite has
joined the Sales staff as a
Sales Representative. He is
now living in the Thornhill
area and has 18 years of
aulomotive selling ex-
perience. He hopes (o be of
help with your motoring
needs n the 1975 season.
Murray wishes all his friends
a Happy New Year.

Peler Kinnear,
Kinnear

Save
in the

old

fashioned

way

We may be old fashioned, but we
believe in paying interest— a generous
49, on regular savings accounts with
chequing privileges. Higher interest
on long term savings, too. So put
your money where it earns good
pay—in a savings account—

at Victoria and Grey.

Member Canada Deposit Insurance Corporation

The senior

.Irli (TAY ) f {RERIFRERRT )
devoted entirely 1o serving

the ,l'":‘.:1l."=."¢' of Oniario

VICTOR/A ... GREY

TRUST COMPANY SINCE 1889

Open Saturday 9-12 for your convenience

10355 Yonge St., Richmond Hill

834-1107

L.J. Ruby, Manager

The seniors will hold their
first business meeting of the
year January 14 at 2 pm at

the Wheelhouse,

Donald
Debbie
Elfreda

first time in 1975 January 14
at 7:30 pm in the Lions' Den.

Christmas dinner guests
al the home of Mr. and Mrs.
Bob Ash were Mr, and Mrs.

Foster, who celebrated his
94th birthday December 14.

The Marinos of
Sideroad
Christmas at home with Mr.

King
celebrated

Ash and children, *“”"". Mrs. John Marino
and Donna. Mrs. Senior and ‘‘Mike’" as
Findeisen of Rich- Buests.

bedroom suite,

Safari casuval chair with

canvas seat and back on natural

29°
*29°

wood frame.

Chrome floorlamp,
exceptional value

pine.

Modern Trend Interiowr

WAREHOUSE SHOWROOM

Our beautifully crafted " JUTLAND'' Teak

complete with Queen

size bed, headboard, attached night-tables,
triple dresser and high boy,
still for the Old

rice of

‘499

Mirror and Mattress Extra

Dining Room Suite.

including 72" Buffet with four
outside drawers. Extension
table,

Four Black leatherette
upholstered chairs

479

We have a large
selection of imported
wall units in teak,
rosewood or natural

7310 Woodbine Avenue, North of Steeles Ave. 495-633/
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